
COLEBROOK CENTER FIRE DEPARTMENT

Regular Meeting - May 6, 2024

Members Present: Sean Barry, Craig Carfiro, Hannah McCaw, Robert Carfiro, Tom Odell, Ben Bartlett,

Chris Kesl, Kevin Robichaud, Jon Gray,, Laurie Desjardins, Sandra Carfiro, Sarah Carfiro, Gary , Jeff

Coleman, Mike Coleman, Dave Sweeney, Mark Jasmin, Aiden Ruwet, Todd Correll

Call to Order:

The meeting was called to order at 7:07 PM by Deputy Chief Carfiro.

Secretary Report:

● The secretary’s report was read. A motion was made by Ben Bartlett and seconded to accept the

secretary report. The motion was unanimously approved.

Treasurer Report:

● The treasurer’s report read. A motion was made by Ben and seconded Sarah to accept the

treasurer’s report. The motion was unanimously approved.

Correspondence:

● Letters received on Obie’s behalf were read to the membership.

.

Old Business:

● Wetsuits and halligan were ordered and put on the truck.

New Business:

● Discussed Rover text may not be going to all honorary members. New app to be announced and

shared as Rover is shutting down at the end of May.

● The volunteer sheets for the Trail Riders Dinner/breakfast are on the officer door. Attendance

possibly 130+ . Plates and silverware ordered. May need additional help that Friday night.

● Fuel needed for the ranger. Discussed some purchasing options.

● Obie plaque is in the office. Ben Bartlett asked the membership if we could hang his ax here at the

firehouse. A motion had by Jon and seconded by Sarah to have his membership axe hung in the

meeting room. The motion passed unanimously.

● Jon Gray talked about the recent tool safety class and the need for a pair of chaps. A motion made

by Ben Bartlett and seconded by Sandra Carfiro to purchase a pair of chaps and first aid kit.

● Riverton Fire Department is hosting a tanker class with a company from Maryland in June. If

anyone is interested in attending the class, it would cost $150-$200 for 2 days. They are also

looking for tanker support on the second day.

● East Hartland Parade is July 20th at 6:30 if anyone is interested in taking a piece of apparatus.

Training:

● Please see the email from the training officer.



Firehouse Check: Tom Odell

The department recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

Meeting Adjourned:

The meeting was adjourned at 7:27 PM.

Respectfully Submitted,

Hannah McCaw

Secretary Colebrook Fire Department


